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KEEP  

CONNECTED….. 

 

Follow us on Twitter  

@AndrewHunterES 

Check out our School 

Council Facebook 

Page 

CHARACTER  

EDUCATION 

During the month of May 

our classes will be focused 

on the character trait of  

RESPECT. Our  students will 

continue to learn about the 

importance of  acting with 

RESPECT in all  situations.    

At the end of May we will 

celebrate students from 

each class that have been 

selected for having demon-

strated that character trait 

throughout the month. This 

Recognition Assembly will 

take place on May 31st @ 

9:30 a.m. and we hope that 

you’ll want to join us for 

“We inspire and empower 
learning for life.” 

Principal’s Message 

It is so nice to see the sun and get outside. Our Hawks have 

been very busy enjoying a variety of activities at school de-

spite the crazy weather in April.  A favourite moment for me 

was at our Wendy’s Fundraiser when the manager said that 

our students had the best manners of any school that had 

hosted there!  

The next few months are full of exciting dates and events!  We 

have some leadership students this week at OELC, our Jr. 

Boys and Jr. Girls teams playing basketball, Education Week, 

Girlstrong, Family Fun Night, Career Day, Welcome to Kinder-

garten and a number of Spirit related events including Minute 

to Win It and two dress up days. Please note that the school 

will be very busy the week of May 7th as we are hosting bas-

ketball and a rugby tournaments.  Please be patient with all 

the visitors that will be here for the tournaments.  

It is really important that we remain good neighbours in our 

school community. We have had complaints from neighbours 

about cars blocking driveways. I know that we don’t have a 

formal “Kiss and Ride” but parents are of course welcome to 

park and come into the building when dropping off and pick-

ing up students. Just a reminder to sign students both in and 

out  and that visitors must remain in the office area and not 

head down to classrooms.  

I look forward to seeing you at Family Fun Night! 

Sincerely,  

Mrs. Robbie Losch 

ANDREW HUNTER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

R. Losch– Principal       K. Wilson– Vice-Principal 

59 Lampman Lane 

Barrie, ON L4N 5G4 

Telephone (705)728-5420   Fax (705)728-2110 

http://twitter.com/tayshoresps
https://www.facebook.com/people/Victoria-Harbour-ES/100004809609083


HAWK HAPPENINGS! 

Education Week is May 7-11 

The theme this year is  

ñEquity in Actionò.  

Each year during the first week of May, schools across Ontario celebrate Educa-

tion Week. Itôs a great way to recognize the amazing things happening in our 

schools. This yearôs theme is Equity in Action. To promote the great strides 

made in valuing equity, diversity and inclusiveness, our school is holding a coin 

drive to collect money for the Malala Fund, an organization that helps to send 

girls and boys to school in areas where it is just not possible. Classes will also be 

participating in a writing exercise about the importance of school, as well as 

watching videos and listening to stories about Malala Yousafzai, the young wom-

an from Pakistan who was attacked because she wanted to go to school. There 

will be a display set up in the front hall during Education Week, and left for all to 

see on Family Night. Help us support a childôs right to education by sending in 

your loose change! Follow and share Education Week Equity in Action activities 

on Twitter using #EdWeekON2018.  

EDUCATION WEEK 

 

Spirit Days and 

Spirit Events 

May 7th– Minute to Win It 

challenges at 1st Nutrition 

Break for students in 

Grades 2-5 

May 17th– Career Fair– 

Students are invited to 

dress like their future self in 

the career they are interest-

ed in pursuing.  

May 31– Hawk Colours 

and Hawk Sprit Wear day. 

Coming Soon! 

This monthôs STEAM  

Challenge involves 

creating the ultimate 

paper airplane  

 

SCHOOL ACTION PLAN 

When visiting the 

school please have a 

look at our “Action” 

bulletin board displayed 

in the front foyer. We 

want to share with you 

all the ways we are sup-

porting student learning 

and well-being at our 

school. The staff at An-

drew Hunter continues 

to do amazing things to 

make our school stand 

out in the community! 

Stay safe in the sun  
It only takes one bad sunburn in childhood to increase the risk of developing 

skin cancer later in life. As the weather gets warmer, follow these sun safety tips 

to keep you and your family safe: 

¶ use a broad spectrum sunscreen with SPF 15 or higher and SPF 15 lip 
balm 

¶ apply sunscreen 20-30 minutes before going outside (even on cloudy days) 
and always follow the label instructions 

¶ apply sunscreen to any exposed areas of skin – nose, ears, back of neck, 
tops of feet, etc. 

¶ reapply sunscreen every 2-3 hours and after sweating or swimming 

¶ wear loose, long sleeved shirts and pants, a large-brimmed hat and sun-
glasses 

¶ if possible, avoid being in the sun between 11 a.m. and 4 p.m. 
when youôre outside, look for shade 
For more sun safety tips, visit www.simcoemuskokahealth.org or call Health 

Connection at 705-721-7520 or 1-877-721-7520 to speak with 

a public health nurse. 

EQAO Provincial Testing  

This is a reminder that this yearõs grade 3 and 6 EQAO testing is 
scheduled from May 23ð 31  Our grade 6õs will be writing the test 
from May 23 ð 25 and our grade 3õs will be writing from May 29th 
ð 31st.  More details will be sent home by the classroom teacher.  
Please avoid making appointments for your child during these 
times.   

http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org


Summer camp can be a life-changing experience 

According to a recent study from the University of Waterloo, the positive develop-

ment that children and youth experience at summer camp results in sustained be-

havioural changes at home, school and in the community. Friendships blossom, 

self-confidence emerges and independence grows – helping children and teens 

build resilience to help them face new challenges throughout their lives. Here are 

four life skills fostered at summer camp: 

Increased independence and self-confidence – Camp is the perfect place 
for kids to practice making decisions for themselves without parents and 
teachers guiding their every move. 

Making new friends and being part of a positive group – Free from the so-
cial expectations pressuring them at school, camp encourages kids to re-
lax and make friends easily.  

Increased environmental awareness – When children are connected to their 
environment, they are healthier and happier. Summer camp provides kids 
with the opportunity to ñunplugò from technology and enrich their percep-
tion of the world, while enjoying the great outdoors. 

Improved attitudes towards physical activity – Children spend so much 
time indoors these days and mostly sitting down. A recent Statistics Cana-
da study found that only seven per cent of youth aged six to 19 got the 
recommended hour a day of exercise they need. Summer camp is a great 
way for kids to get outside and move.  

The benefits of camp are plenty – from life lessons beyond the classroom to appre-
ciating nature and building confidence and leadership skills. Learn more about the 
YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka camps at YMCASummerCamp.Ca.  

  

What a DANCEATHON! I am so proud and excited what we at Andrew Hunter have accomplished. First off, to see all 

Hawks dancing, having funé.it was amazing! One of the best FUNdraiser ideasé!! I saw Hawks leaving the gym all 

flushed with huge smiles across their faces. And, as I write this, we have totaled just above $3700éwhat a great, caring 

Family we have here at Andrew Hunter!! Super proud of you all!! 

Next on our agenda is the Family Fun NightéMay 16th, 5-7pm!! RSVPôs went out last week and are due back on May 

4théplease let us know if you can make it! We are still finalizing detailsébut we are excited if you can come ógrowô with 

us! We want YOU to get your hands dirtyé!! There will be a Bee Keeper, planting stations, crafts, face painting, a zoo 

and a free BBQ, hot dog dinneré! At the end of the night we will have our drawsétop pledges from the Danceathon! 

Prizes range from gift cards to Kelseys, Pie Wood Fire Pizza Joint, a Family Pass to Elmvale Zoo, Bowling, to XPlay to a 

Kids Cooking class at Zehrs to more gift cards from Chapters, Cineplex and Subway!  

Now to fast forward to Juneéhave you heard of Sarah Westbrook? No? Then check her out on Facebook and Twitteré

she is coming to Andrew Hunter!!  

As always, you can contact me through the Facebook pageéAndrew Hunter Hawks or  em ail m e at sherrywat-
ton@hotmail.com  

 

Register now for Before & After School Programs for September 2018 

Register now for child care at our school next school year. Your child's space in the program for September 2018 will be consid-

ered a priority if completed registration forms have been submitted to the child care operator by June 30, 2018.  Please contact  

York Professional Day Care 705-739-1350 to register your child(ren). 
Summer child care options available  

The Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) supports your child care needs by offering full-day child care programs in se-

lect schools across Simcoe County. Twenty schools offer child care programs for children from JK age to 12 years old. Registra-

tion in advance is required. Please contact the child care operator directly to register. More information can be found on our web-

site at www.scdsb.on.ca – click on óSchoolsô then óBefore & After School Care  

Simcoe Muskoka Skilled  

Trades Expo  

takes place May 17 

 

The Simcoe County District School 

Boardôs Ontario Youth Apprenticeship 

Program (OYAP) and partners are 

hosting the Simcoe Muskoka Skilled 

Trades Exposition on May 17. There are 

two parts to the event – a day session 

for Grade 8 students only and an even-

ing portion open to the public. From 5 to 

7 p.m., the public is welcome to attend 

to speak to employers and industry ex-

perts. The Expo takes place at the 

Elmvale Community Arena, located at 

14 George St. in Elmvale. For more in-

formation, email edo@simcoe.ca.  

http://www.ymcasummercamp.ca/
mailto:sherrywatton@hotmail.com
mailto:sherrywatton@hotmail.com
http://www.scdsb.on.ca
mailto:edo@simcoe.ca




  


